
JJB Grade Reform and Progress Report Parent Message 2024-2025 School Year 
 
Good afternoon Jaguars! 
 
Thank you for a fabulous start to the school year!  We want to ensure that all parents are aware 
of our JJB grading policies that connect to the CCSD Grading Reform expectations.  Teachers 
shared this information during their Open House presentations on August 9, 2024, and will 
review it during Parent-Teacher Conferences on October 14, 2024.  Additional information 
regarding Parent-Teacher Conference scheduling will be sent home in the next few weeks.     
 
In order to ensure some consistency across JJB, these are a few expectations for 1st through 
5th grade, related to CCSD Grade Reform guidelines.   
 

●​ Formative Assessments will account for 10% of the final grade. 
●​ Students do not have the opportunity to retake formative assessments, as these 

assessments provide valuable information to inform instruction and determine if students 
are prepared for a summative assessment. 

●​ Summative assessments will account for 90% of the final grade. 
●​ Students have the opportunity to retake summative assessments by requesting the 

retake through a request from.  All summatives must be retaken no later than two weeks 
prior to the end of the term.  Teachers will teach this process to students and 
communicate expectations to families. 

●​ Late assignments can be submitted up to two weeks after the due date.   
○​ Late Work Guidelines:   JJB Late Work Guide for Families 2024-2025.pdf

●​ Homework expectations are in accordance with Policy 6143 and Regulation 6143.  
Homework is considered practice or an extension of learning.  For this reason, the 
completion of homework impacts Learner Behavior grades, it does not count toward the 
final content area grade.   

●​ Learner behavior grades (classroom citizenship and other nonacademic measures) are 
determined using the rubric.   

○​  JJB Elementary Learner Behavior Matrix and Rubric 2024
 
If you have any questions regarding the grading process, please let us know. 
 
In addition, it is a district expectation that progress reports and report cards are viewed through 
Infinite Campus.  Please know that Infinite Campus updates everyday.  If you require a printed 
copy of the progress report and/or report card, please reach out to your child’s teacher, 
otherwise we have an understanding that parents are reviewing student progress through 
Infinite Campus.  We will send a parentlink friendly reminder to check grades every two weeks.    
 
Thank you for your continued support, 
 
 
Jennifer Boccia and Hannibal Nisperos    

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1JEB4YWhm7cUqQv0H4QWTjMy9gQ2sjyTf/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1_aKYb6pVJfmlX6mVQsPVY-CSpNG5NTnQ7xWrSuIptlw/edit?usp=sharing
https://ccsd.net/district/policies-regulations/pdf/6143_P.pdf
https://ccsd.net/district/policies-regulations/pdf/6143_R.pdf

